Environment Theme Focus Group Minutes

27 October 2005

Present

Ruthe Heskine
SCRAP

Rob Bullock
Resident

Stephen Cooke
BCAF

Betty Smalley
Resident

John Errington
BNDfC Partnership Board

Ronnie Lewin
BNDfC Partnership Board

Joice Richards
BNDfC

Tom Coldron
BNDfC

Apologies:

Garry Smith
Green City Action

Saleema Imam
SCRAP

	
	
	Action

	1. 
	Minutes of Last Meeting

Approved as a true record.


	

	2. 
	Matters Arising

Section 6 of last minutes: The Somali tyre recycling project made a representation to BNDfC.

SCRAP is receiving some funding from the Small Grants Fund. Joice will find out more details about this and report back to the next meeting.


	JR

	3. 
	Project Update

Greenfingers

No-one from Greenfingers was present to give a report.

Stephen Cooke asked about other funding for the continuation of the Greenfingers Project. Joice replied that the Greenfingers steering group has been looking at possible alternative sources of funding. They are also applying for charity status. Rob Bullock added that they are looking to get funding from the North Sheffield Primary Care Trust. They are unlikely to wholly fund the project but may part fund.

Transformational Projects

This will be covered under the Theme Manager’s Report.


	

	4. 
	Theme Priorities
Joice gave a report of the discussion in the Theme Strategy Group and handed out the scoring sheet which three members of the strategy group had returned showing their ranking of the theme’s projects. The successor of the Burngreave Green Environment Programme was considered the top priority by the group with Greenfingers second (although the Greenfingers project will be moving to the Health Theme). 

John Errington said that the New Deal programme is getting to a stage where the Partnership Board is looking towards the legacies it will leave and this will be the basis on which the board will decide the future direction of the theme, taking into account the recommendations of the Theme Strategy Group.

There was a discussion about the process by which the feedback to the Partnership Board is decided upon. Ruthe remarked that there were only three people who contributed their scores to this and they had not used consistent scoring systems so how can this dictate the theme priorities? Tom Coldron noted that the strategy group had used the scoring sheet as the basis of a discussion in which the priorities were broadly agreed upon. Rob Bullock said that the strategy group had decided that they did not have enough information on the projects to give a full opinion however.

Ruthe said that the information about the budget for the theme would be important in deciding on the priorities for the theme. When would this be available? Stephen replied that the budgets may be clarified at the Partnership Board meeting in December. Joice reminded the group that there is just £5 million of the original £52 million for the programme which is uncommitted.

John Errington asked what will happen once the priorities and the budget are decided. Will the top 3 projects, say, be continued, or will the line be drawn after the first million pounds worth of funding or what? Joice replied that John Clarke is currently drawing up how this will be handled. 

Ruthe asked if the 6 projects listed are the only ones which can now be considered or if it is still possible to propose new projects. Joice replied that the door is still open for new projects. The Theme Strategy Group has been pushing to keep an opportunity open for a recycling project to be put forward.

	

	5. 
	Theme Manager’s Reports

Joice handed out her report. There is one change to the report which was sent out in the mailout: Ellesmere Children’s Centre was not included in the Partnership Board tour.

There were no queries.


	

	6. 
	Any Other Business

Petre Street Development

Stephen Cooke asked whether, now that one of the potential funders has pulled out, this scheme should be scaled down so that it will still be possible to achieve something without having to find the £1.25 million funding. Joice replied that the feasibility study which is to take place will include several options for the development. Also the FA and Sport England are still very keen to invest so the full amount may still be available.

Sure Start

Ruthe mentioned that Sure Start is sometimes hard to get into and nobody is answering the door.

Facelift Scheme
Ronnie Lewin remarked that in the Facelift Scheme on Rock Street the specifications for the work are getting very watered down. Joice will raise this point with SCC.
For the New Deal sponsored facelift scheme, Joice is to go on a site visit next week and will report back to the next meeting.

Woodside

Rob Bullock asked about rumours that the Woodside land is to be sold off to developers.

There is currently a meeting taking place where any news will be announced. This will be made publicly available and can be discussed at the next meeting.
With regard to New Deal’s investment in the land, Joice said that there are three options:

· The Council could return the £1million to New Deal.

· They could keep the money and it could buy New Deal either a say in how the land is developed or a piece of the land to do with what they will

· A mixture of the two – with part of the money being returned.
##Change to “For the city to use the funding for other schemes within the Burngreave Area”##
Rob remarked that there is a danger that if the land is sold off it could end up being a part of the Upper Don Valley rather than part of Burngreave. His opinion is that New Deal should try to keep a seat at the table to have a say in the development.

Joice said that Woodside would be an agenda item for future meetings.

Urban Spaces
Ronnie Lewin remarked that there are many small pieces of land which have weeds, litter and graffiti which need to be cleared. Is this the responsibility of Sheffield Homes?

Joice replied that Green City Action are looking at setting up a project to clean up micro areas of land and gardens. This is at an early stage of developing a project. The question of SCC responsibility will be brought up at the Cleaner, Greener, Safer meeting on November 14th.

Melrose Road – Anti-social Behaviour

John Errington reported that 3 flats which are let to a drug-rehabilitation project have been the focus of some problems over the last few nights. Two nights ago there was a lot of noise and in the morning there were a lot of broken bottles and one of the flats had its windows and doors smashed. There is a problem with having this sort of accommodation in an area where there is already a problem. It also reinforces the stereotype of the area. John said that this had been reported to the Anti-social Behaviour Team.

Ronnie remarked that the properties have a tenancy agreement which presumably is being breached and the landlords should enforce this.
John said that these particular houses will not be a problem after September 2006 as the lease will run out and they will be sold. There is a wider issue of how these problems are avoided.
Joice will raise with Brian Summerson, the head of Arches Housing at the Housing Theme Strategy Group.


	JR
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	7. 
	Date and Time of Next Meeting
Thursday 24th November 2005, 6.00pm – 8.00pm
Pitsmoor Methodist Church


	


